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Re: Low Carbon Fuel Standard February 2023 Workshop 

Dear Dr. Laskowski, 

Beyond Energy thanks the staff of the California Air Resources Board (CARB) for the opportunity to 

comment in response to information presented at the Public Workshop for Potential Regulation 

Amendment Concepts (the Workshop) related to the Low Carbon Fuel Standard (LCFS), which took place 

on February 22, 2023. By way of background, Beyond Energy is one of the premier service providers to 

fleets that operate material handling equipment using eligible low carbon fuels, with a focus on electric 

forklifts. Beyond Energy has a history of working closely with CARB staff as it relates to crediting for 

electric forklifts. 

Beyond Energy has several concerns related to concepts that were presented at the Workshop, one 

related to how CARB staff appear to be using their modeling to determine the carbon intensity (Cl) target 

in 2030 (and beyond), and two others related to the proposed changes specific to electric forklifts. 

Establishing the 2030 Cl Reduction Target 

Beyond Energy appreciates the difficulty of modeling the LCFS program and determining appropriate Cl 

reduction targets given the uncertain nature of low carbon fuel supply and demand. However, Beyond 

Energy is urging CARB staff to conduct its modeling in a manner that will determine the most feasible Cl 

reduction achievable in 2030 (and beyond). As it is currently described, the LCFS program modeling 

being done by CARB is deterministic: The Cl reduction target is an input into the California Transportation 

Supply (CATS) model that CARB is proposing to use in its modeling, and LCFS compliance is an output of 

the modeling (with some optimization for cost). Beyond Energy recommends that CARB staff should be 

modeling the supply-demand balance of low carbon fuels in the context of overall transportation fuel 

demand, and the Cl reduction achieved in a target year (e.g., 2030) or years should be an output of the 

modeling exercise, rather than an input. This approach will enable a more realistic, data-driven Cl 

reduction target to be established, rather than using an iterative approach of determining the feasibility 

of compliance with different predetermined Cl reduction targets. 

Furthermore, with respect to the modeling, Beyond Energy is concerned that the preliminary results 

(beginning on Slide 45 of Staff Presentation) show a troubling outcome. Based on Beyond Energy's 

understanding of the presentation and CARB staff's description provided during the Workshop, CARB 

staff presented preliminary modeling results for a 30% Cl reduction by 2030 and 90% Cl reduction by 

2045. On Slide 51 of the Staff Presentation, CARB staff are showing preliminary LCFS credit price 

estimates. Beyond Energy noticed that the forecasted LCFS credit price presented is equal to or exceeds 

the LCFS credit price cap for 50% of the time between 2024 and 2045. Beyond Energy understands that 
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